
Hugh Boyd Parent Advisory Council Minutes 

May 24, 2018 

Present: 5 in total: Lynn W., Mr. Johal, Pam V., Zarina G-S., Jill T. 

1) Welcome: 7:03pm 

2) Approval of agenda: Zarina  

3) Approval of February minutes: Pam:      

        -Our April 19 meeting was cancelled. 

4) Correspondence – None 

5) PAC for 2018-19: Chair- Jill T.; Secretary- Zarina G-S; Treasurer- Pam V. 

6) Teacher Appreciation Breakfast – June 28. Last year, it was catered with 65 attendees 

by the Healthy Chef.  We asked for donations, and got $500.00. Lynn will chair. This year 

the total might run a bit more than $800.00. Pam said we have $1,855.00 in our 

account. We will ask for donations again, and use some of these funds to cover costs if 

we do not get enough. Lynn will send out a volunteer sign up to donate yogurt, muffins, 

croissants, cut fruit, juice, and coffee. 7:30am food will be delivered. 

 

7) REPORTS 

a) Treasurer –  

 Pam has submitted April account balances.  

 General: $1,855.48 

 Gaming: $462.59 

 Football: $140.18 

 Total: $2,458.26  

 

We will change signing authority from Lynn over to Jill for next year at TD Bank. 

 

b) Principal Report-  In April, Boyd had a grade 7 orientation for 6 official feeder schools 

lead by the leadership class. April 19 and 20, we had our IB evaluation. They spoke with 

teachers, parents and students. We showed some things to work on, but the overall 

outcome was positive. A numeracy assessment will be June 22-27 for grades 10 and 11. 

They have been preparing. Grade 8 and 9 had a presentation for appropriate social 

media use. Grades 12 had ICBC presentation about dangers of impaired and distracted 

driving and a social media awareness program. We had “24 Without” to raise awareness 

of worldwide hunger. We had a spring fling carnival event day, May 2. The Bee’s Knees 

played. May 17, we had a grad boat cruise. 140 attended. Our drama production is May 



30-June 1, called The Chrysalids. June 2 is the valedictory. Our spring concert is June 13. 

June 18 is awards assembly. June 22 is after grad. Next year, we will start with an on-line 

agenda app through Friesens. Students and parents can go to the Google  or Apple Store 

to access the app. We will still have a paper agenda for all who may want one. 

 

RDPA/BCCPAC- (district-wide PAC) – Anne Chen is chair of RDPA. 10 high schools in 

Richmond had after grad chairs of 9/10 schools showed up. RDPA has given each high 

school $360.00 totalling 18 - $20.00 gift cards per school) of White Spot gift cards from a 

sponsor, Martin from the Richmond Sentinal.  

 

After Grad -  It is going smoothly. It is June 22. They have surpassed their goal, due to an 

on-line auction, an extra for this year. There was a fantastic group of parent volunteers. 

Thank you for your hard work! So far, 82 grads have paid.  

 

Dates for our PAC Meetings:  Thursday, Oct. 18; Thursday, Nov. 15; Thursday, February 

21, Thursday, April 25; and Thursday, May 23. All meetings will start at 7:00pm. 

 

Next Meeting: Thursday, October 18, 2018 

         

        Adjournment: 8:30pm. 

 

 Submitted by: Jill T. 


